From: Christine [mailto:luanam@btinternet.com]

Sent: 09 November 2011 10:51 **To:** 'casework@ico.qsi.gov.uk'

Subject: RE: Correspondence sent to the Information Commissioner's Office[Ref. FER0417446]

Dear Ms. Saunders,

Thank you for your response and for explaining that you cannot verify the accuracy of information provided. However, you are also right that all the information requested from the FCS has not been provided, which in turn affects our rights under the Aarhus Convention as indicated, and to which you have not referred.

Could you please look again at all the issues listed in the complaint?

Yours sincerely,

Christine Metcalfe.

From: casework@ico.qsi.gov.uk [mailto:casework@ico.qsi.gov.uk]

Sent: 09 November 2011 10:33 **To:** <u>luanam@btinternet.com</u>

Subject: Correspondence sent to the Information Commissioner's Office[Ref. FER0417446]

9th November 2011

Case Reference Number FER0417446

Dear Ms Metcalfe,

Thank you for your correspondence of 20 and 27 September 2011 regarding a request for information made to the Forestry Commission. Please accept my apologies for the delay in responding.

From the documentation you have sent it appears that you have made a request to the FCS but do not think that all of the information you requested has been released. You also doubt the accuracy of what has been provided by the FCS.

I should initially highlight that the Information Commissioner cannot look into the veracity or accuracy of the information – our sole remit is to determine whether the information held by the public authority has been provided.

However, should you wish to make a complaint about the handling of the request, details of how to do so can be found at http://www.ico.gov.uk/complaints/environmental information regulation.aspx.

I hope this is useful – should you have any specific queries please contact our helpline on 0303 123 1113.

Yours sincerely,

Jenny Sanders Advice Team

Information Commissioner's Office

The ICO's mission is to uphold information rights in the public interest, promoting openness by public bodies and data privacy for individuals.

If you are not the intended recipient of this email (and any attachment), please inform the sender by return email and destroy all copies. Unauthorised access, use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted.

Communication by internet email is not secure as messages can be intercepted and read by someone else. Therefore we strongly advise you not to email any information, which if disclosed to unrelated third parties would be likely to cause you distress. If you have an enquiry of this nature please provide a postal address to allow us to communicate with you in a more secure way. If you want us to respond by email you must realise that there can be no guarantee of privacy.

Any email including its content may be monitored and used by the Information Commissioner's Office for reasons of security and for monitoring internal compliance with the office policy on staff use. Email monitoring or blocking software may also be used. Please be aware that you have a responsibility to ensure that any email you write or forward is within the bounds of the law.

The Information Commissioner's Office cannot guarantee that this message or any attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted and amended. You should perform your own virus checks.

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Tel: 0303 123 1113 Fax: 01625 524 510 Web: www.ico.gov.uk